

From the Parliamentary Under Secretary of State

## Transport

Great Minster House 33 Horseferry Road London SW1P 4DR

Tel: 020 7944 2566 Fax: 020 7944 4309

E-Mail: norman.baker@dft.gsi.gov.uk

Web site: www.dft.gov.uk

19 October 2011

Councillor Peter Box
Chair, Economy and Transport
Programme Board
Local Government Association
Local Government House
Smith Square
London
SW1P 3HZ

Dear Peter,

## PART 6 OF THE TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT ACT 2004

Further to my letter of 11 January, I attach copies of the letters I received from Birmingham, Brighton and Hove, Bristol, Leeds, Liverpool, Manchester, Newcastle, Nottingham, Oxford, Plymouth, Reading, Salford, Sheffield, and Southampton.

It is my view that the demand for these powers from local politicians in the sorts of authorities I would expect to be among the first to use these powers is far from overwhelming, and I have therefore concluded that there can be no case for devoting scarce resources to this matter at the moment.

I am sorry to send what I expect with be a disappointing letter.

Yours sincerely

Norman

**NORMAN BAKER**